JEROME MUNICIPAL COURT Hon. Angela M. Bradshaw Napper, Magistrate

P. O. Box 335 / 600 Clark Street Jerome, AZ 86331

Phone (928) 649-3250

TO: Jerome Town Council

FROM: Angela M. Bradshaw Napper, Magistrate

SUBJECT: Monthly Staff Report

DATE: August 29, 2025

It seems summer has flown by, and yet I am happy for the cooler temperatures and earlier sunsets. I was happy to attend a portion of the August town council meeting to congratulate Chief San Felice for a job well done. Members of the judiciary from around the State have reached out to articulate their support and concern for our court and the community of Jerome.

The Court remained busy through August, having submitted a final report to AOC regarding use of funds from the FY24/25 Court Security Grant, and completing a Court Security Assessment with a representative from AOC on August 28, 2025. Findings from the assessment will help shape the future agendas of our Security and Emergency Preparedness Committee (SEPC).

The Court will have limited hours the first week in September due to the Labor Day holiday and staff participation in a local (Prescott) training opportunity. The Arizona Limited Jurisdiction Judges Association is holding its annual conference Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday. Both the court clerk/administrator and I will be in attendance. Topics include information on ethics for judicial staff members, search warrants, orders of protection, and recent legislation updates.

I am thankful for my role in the community, please feel free to stop by the Court.